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GOVERNING BOARD AGENDA ITEM  
AMPHITHEATER UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 10 

________________________________________________________________________ 
 
DATE OF MEETING:   November 16, 2010 

 
TITLE:  Change Order Approval for CTE Wood Shop Renovation (JTED Funds) 
_______________________________________________________________________________ 

 
BACKGROUND: The Governing Board approved an award of contract to 4-L Construction on 
September 7, 2010 funded by the Joint Technological Education District (JTED) for renovation of the 
CDO Woodshop.  The Town of Oro Valley has withheld the approval of the building permits for this 
project and is requiring additional work to meet their fire and building codes.  This change order will 
cover the additional fire safety and handicapped accessibility required by the Town. Staff has 
reviewed the pricing of this Change Order in the not to exceed amount of $90,756.00 and has 
determined that the changes are advantageous to the school district. 
   
The Arizona Administrative Code Title 7 Chapter 2 R7-2-1008 requires a change order that 
increases the contract amount in excess of $15,000 or 5% of the contract amount, whichever is 
greater, may be executed if the Governing Board determines in writing that the change order is 
advantageous to the school district.  
 

  ________________________________________________________________________ 
 
RECOMMENDATION: The Administration recommends the Governing Board make the 
determination a change order is advantageous to the District and approve a change order not to 
exceed $90,756.00 to 4-L Construction for the CTE Construction Trades Woodshop renovation.  
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________________________________________________________________________ 
Douglas Aho, Executive Mgr/Op Support                                              Date:  November 8, 2010    
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                                                                                    Vicki Balentine, Ph.D., Superintendent 

 


